

Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> January 2012 in the School.

Present:- Cllr Slingsby (in the Chair), Baker, Falkinder, Morton, Neighbour, Peirson, Smith and Wardale.  
Clerk – J.Wardale

01/12/88 Apologies for absence

Cllr Cowey

01/12/89 Declarations of Interest

None

01/12/90 Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed as a complete record.

01/12/91 Matters arising

**Rootas Lane** – still not done and still causing concern for pedestrian safety.

**Resolved** – to highlight concerns again to ERYC.

**Overflowing drain beside pond** – a break in the pipe in front of the pond had been identified as causing the problem and it is currently being repaired.

**Resolved** – to monitor the situation when the repair is completed.

**Christmas Lights power supply** – a contract has been negotiated with Eon which should result in lower charges. An estimated bill has been received which has over estimated consumption. The standing order that had been set up has been cancelled and a bill is being sent. There had been positive feedback from residents about the light display this year.

**Resolved** – to wait for new bill and assess the situation.

01/12/92 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Matters

(a) Highways

**Dead trees overhanging road B1248.**

These could cause a hazard.

**Resolved** – report to ERYC.

### **Fence on snicket entering Elm Drive**

Concerns had been expressed by some residents about the condition of the fence which is beginning to lean into the snicket. It was felt that it could possibly be dangerous if it fell down. It was understood that the owner of the property is in discussions with ERYC about whose responsibility the fence is.

**Resolved** – contact ERYC to find out what the position is.

### (b) Flooding

The flood prevention works at the back of Canada Drive are ongoing and seem to be making good progress.

Flood prevention meeting is due to be held on 10<sup>th</sup> February 2012 and Cllr Smith indicated that he would like to go.

**Resolved** – inform ERYC of Cllr Smith's attendance.

### (c) Networking Event

This would be taking place on 15<sup>th</sup> February 2012 at Bishop Burton College between 6pm and 9pm. Cllrs Slingsby and Wardale expressed an interest in attending and it was agreed to book the third place as well in case Cllr Cowey was interested.

**Resolved** – book three places with ERYC.

01/12/93

### Parish Council Accounts

**Resolved** - that the following payments were agreed:-

|            |                              |         |
|------------|------------------------------|---------|
| J. Wardale | December Salary and expenses | £254.22 |
| Eon        | Street lighting supply       | £ 28.10 |

The first recycling credit from the bottle bins had been received for July to September and came to £90.71.

As discussed previously this would be split between the playground and the Youth Group.

01/12/94

### Website

Mr Lawton will be putting Parish Council items on the website this month.

01/12/95

### Correspondence Received

**Resolved** – that the following correspondence be received:-

- a. Update on plans for carbon capture, transportation and storage in Humber region.
- b. Etton PC Minutes
- c. Crime Figures December 11
- d. ERNLLCA newsletter
- e. East Riding Parish News

01/12/96 Parish Council Committees

**Planning**

Applications received

Application for tree work at 106 Canada Drive – no observations.

Notice of decisions from ERYC.

1. Change of use of land for the siting of caravans (log cabins) and construction of means of access – planning permission granted with conditions.

2. Application for tree work at 1, The Meadows – no objections.

Retention of timber summer house at front of Highgate Barn, 15b Highgate, Cherry Burton – planning permission refused.

“The addition of the detached timber house is considered to be detrimental to the character and appearance of the area and contrary to development plan policy relating to development affecting the setting of Listed Buildings and within Conservation Areas”.

**Open Spaces**

A resident, who was in the process of repairing a wall, had left a pile of bricks near to the pond. Concern was expressed about the bricks being used as missiles, especially if the pond froze.

**Resolved** – to mention the potential problem to the resident.

01/12/97 Sportsfield Management Committee

A meeting had been held yesterday.

The SFMC had been approached by an organiser of a Race Walk and the pavilion had been hired as a headquarters on the on 25<sup>th</sup> March 2012. The walk would take place along the footpath/cycleway towards Beverley.

Two fundraising events had been organised. A quiz night on 20<sup>th</sup> Jan and a race night 30<sup>th</sup> March.

A budget has been produced for the year, as well as a development plan and all groups will be paying more.

01/12/98 Diamond Jubilee planning

There was a discussion about how the forthcoming Queen’s Diamond Jubilee should be commemorated. The possibility of planting a tree or helping residents to plan an event were suggested.

**Resolved** – to bring ideas to next month’s meeting.

The meeting ended at 8.25pm.

